
April 18, 2002 

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS 

Mr. Dale Hardy Roberts 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 

Re: MPSC Case No. EC-2002-351 

Dear Mr. Roberts: 

Enclosed for filing on behalf of Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE, in the 
above matter, please find an original and eight (8) copies of its Response of 
Union Electric Company to March 22 Order and Filing of Waiver Letters. 



BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

STATE OF MISSOURI 

Application of Union Electric Company ) 
for Permission and Authority to Construct, 
Operate, Own and Maintain a ) Case No. EO-2002-351 
345 kilovolt Transmission Line in Maries, 
Osage, and Pulaski Counties, Missouri ) 
(“Callaway - Franks Line”) ) 

RESPONSE OF UNION ELECTRlC COMPANY TO MARCH 22 ORDER 

AND FILING OF WAIVER LETTERS 

COMES NOW Union Electric Company, doing business as AmerenUE (“Applicant” or 

“AmerenUE”), and submits its Response to the Order issued March 22 by the Commission in this 

docket. AmerenUE also is filing copies of waiver letters received from entities with facilities 

that AmerenUE’s proposed line will cross. 

1. In its March 22 Order (“Order”), the Commission scheduled a local public hearing 

for April 22 at 6:00 p.m. in the Osage County Community Center in Linn, MO. Further, the 

Order directed the Company to provide written notice of the April 22 hearing to all property 

owners affected by the proposed line. 

2. The Company does not object to either the local public hearing or to the 

requirement to provide written notice. However, the Company wishes to advise the Commission 

that AmerenUE has already given a public workshop on the topic of the proposed line at the 

Osage County Community Center in Linn, MO. As indicated in the Company’s Application filed 

on January 18, the Company conducted public workshops on November 7 and 8, 2001 to provide 

information about the proposed line to affected property owners and to public officials in the 

Counties of Osage, Maries, and Pulaksi. (at paragraph no. 13) The workshop on November 7 



was held at the Osage County Community Center in Linn, MO., and the workshop on November 

8 was held at the Vienna High School in Vienna, MO. 

3. As directed by the Order, the Company has provided notice of the April 22 public 

hearing to property owners affected by the proposed line. 

4. As set forth in paragraph number 10 of AmerenUE’s Application, the proposed 

transmission line will cross facilities owned by certain electric and telephone utilities, and also 

companies having underground facilities. AmerenUE has obtained letters from these entities 

waiving objection to the proposed line. Copies of these waiver letters are set forth in Attachment 

1 to this Response. 

UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY 
d/b/a AmerenUE 
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